
Pembroke Regional Hospital 
MEMO 

To: All Staff and Physicians 

From: Sabine Mersmann, President and CEO 

Date: December 9, 2024 

Subject: Flag Lowered to Half-Mast 

 

The flag has been lowered to half-mast to honour Colleen Morris, a 

Registered Nurse at Pembroke Regional Hospital who worked on the 

Rehabilitation Unit and then with the Geriatric Mental Health Unit, who 

passed away on December 6, 2024. We will be honouring Colleen’s 

memory through a memorial service that will be scheduled at a later 

date and through a donation to the Foundation in her name. 

We are saddened by her loss and we are sending love and strength to 

her friends, co-workers, and family at this difficult time.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


